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DATE:
August 31, 2000

TO:
Executive Committee, Chairs, Directors, 
Department Heads, and Administrators 

FROM:
Anthony A. Ferrara

Vice President for Administration 


and Business Affairs 

ABA Bulletin No. 09 - FY 2000
Subject:
Procedural Changes Regarding Notification Requirements 
For Personnel Traveling to Washington, D.C.

The General Appropriations Act, passed by the 76th TX Legislature (Article IX, Section-9-6.31), requires prior notification of all travel to Washington D.C. (from any source of funding) to the Texas Office of State-Federal Relations (OSFR).  

Effective immediately departments must report all travel to Washington D.C. and the immediate metropolitan area, to the Travel Services Office using the OSFR form provided through the Travel Services Website www.uthscsa.edu/travel or by contacting the Travel Services Office at extension 7-2037.  Once the form is completed, it is to be submitted to the Travel Services Office, via fax at extension 7-6051 or e-mail at villanuevat@uthscsa.edu, 7 to 10 calendar days prior to travel to the Washington, D.C. area.  Please note that additional documentation is required if the travel. includes visits with members of Congress, congressional staff or federal agencies.  Please contact the Travel Services Office at extension 7-2037, for the type of documentation needed.

Reportable travel will include all travel paid for, or reimbursed from any source of funding; visits with members of Congress, congressional staff, or federal agencies; professional meetings or training; travel where expenses are reimbursed by non-state agencies (e.g., NIH, NSF), and travel reimbursed by existing grants or contracts with a federal agency pursuant to the terms of such grants or contracts.  The only travel to Washington, D.C. by U.T. personnel that is exempted from this notice requirement is personal travel.  Reportable travel is to include the immediate metropolitan area of the District of Columbia: Alexandria, VA; Arlington, VA; Bethesda, MD; Chevy Chase, MD; and Silver Spring, MD.  Also, travel to the surrounding airports; Baltimore, Ronald Reagan (formerly Washington National) and Dulles International, will need to be reviewed and reported if trips are made for business in the Washington D.C. area.
If further clarification is needed, regarding notification procedures on Washington D.C. travel, please contact the Travel Services Office at extension 7-2037.

cc:
Assistants to Deans 

